
County Councillor Report for March 2016 

Acolaid planning application; a hydrological survey is being done as part of the submission 

of a detailed plan; it is important that this is carefully scrutinised, preferably with professional 

input. 

Bus Service; as a result of representations which I made with support from local residents the 

service is being improved and buses will now run to Morganstown; the gap in service in the 

early morning has been reduced and buses will run at half hour intervals from 28
th

 March 

Nat West; they are running a service in Methodist carpark from 9.30 to 10.15 each Thursday. 

Parking outside schools: there have been many complaints and the areas around our schools 

will be visited frequently by police, civil parking officers and the camera car. The white 

zigzags have been repainted and are clearly visible. 

20mph zones: I have asked when these will be established around local schools as this is 

Welsh Government and Council policy. 

Drains and potholes: I have reported some blocked drains and very many potholes, some 

very deep. I have pressed for resurfacing of the worst roads in the ward. 

Youth Club; this is now running in OCR on a trial basis. 

Station car park; no developments but I have supplied several residents with copies of the 

study. 

Cardiff half marathon; this will be a very popular event on Saturday 26
th

 March with Mo 

Farah running in it; plan carefully if you plan to  go anywhere in Cardiff that day. 

Double Yellow lines at bottom of Windsor Road; this request from Pact has now been 

implemented. 

Surgery; My next surgery will be in Radyr library on Saturday 9
th

 April between 10am and 

12 noon 

County Councillor Rod McKerlich, 15
th

 March 2016 

e-mail rmckerlich@cardiff.gov.uk   phone 20842764 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 


